
 

 

 
 
 

  

 

CONDOLENCE MOTION   
 
    
  
 
Moved by: Councillor Joe Mihevc  
 
Seconded by: 

 
 Councillor Paula Fletcher 

 

  
The Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of Lawrence 

(Larry) Murray Priestman on May 6, 2014. 

 

Larry was President and long-time member of the International Brotherhood of Electrical 

Workers Local 353 and through his leadership, the union became very active in the community.  

 

Larry was also an active resident within the Marchmount area of Ward 21 where he lived. He 

was a volunteer at the old Hillcrest Hospital where he spent much of his time visiting and 

reading to patients or driving them to appointments. In the last few years, Larry devoted his time 

to the Tollkeeper's Cottage where he assisted with repairs and maintenance. 

 

Larry Priestman devoted his life to being an active member of his community and living his life 

for others. 

   

The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 

sincere sympathy to Larry Priestman's family. 
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